
U16 & U19 Teams play an "accelerated" season with one or 
two games a week that concludes before the CIF season 
begins. The 2nd, 3rd, and 4th weekends of August are 
played in a "mini-tournament" format where the teams play 
at one site (Hesperia on the 2nd and 3rd weekends, and 
Lancaster on the 3rd weekend). These games are played in 
60 minute timeframes instead of the standard 90 min for 
these age divisions.  
 
After the "mini-tournaments" are played in August, these 
divisions play locally in Hesperia, Victorville, and Phelan 
AYSO team competition with standard FIFA Laws of the 
Game. 
 
The last two weekends of October are the Area 10D Playoff 
Tournament in Lancaster. These games are abbreviated at 
60 minutes with the winner moving into the finals for the 
championship.  
 
Players who are supposed to play in U14 division due to 
their age, must move up to U16 division if they intend to try 
out for their High School soccer teams. The reason for this is 
that CIF rules under which all of our local high schools play 
do not allow high school players to participate in AYSO or 
any other organized programs during the CIF season.  This 
used to result in U14 divisoin 9th graders leaving the 
program in December, thereby unbalancing the teams in the 
middle of the playoffs and leaving them short of players.	
  


